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Minutes
(Approved at January 25, 2013 Graduate Council Meeting)
Faculty Present:  S. Alaimo, A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, N. Diarrassouba, R. Downer, M. Harris, J. Hayes for D. Epple, S. Choudhuri, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, J. Peck
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, S. Soman 
Elected Student Reps Present: P. Jabaay, H. Powsner

Ex-Officio Students Present: A. Dean, H. De Nio
Guest: B. Merkle

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:04 AM and introduced Jane Hayes from CCPS/SW who is filling in for Dorothea Epple. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	The dean’s report will be at the end of the meeting to ensure there is time for discussion of the policy drafts and the Ed.D. proposal.

	Motion: D. Cannon moved to approve the amended agenda. J. Peck seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	III. Approval of Minutes-November 16, 2012
	
	Motion: A. Lowen moved to approve the Graduate Council minutes of November 16, 2012. V. Long seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	Graduate Council Restructure

M. Luttenton discussed a draft proposal to establish an independent graduate curriculum committee separate from UCC, per the ECS charge. The GCC would continue to be part of Graduate Council and would work with UCC on combined undergraduate/graduate curriculum. The Graduate Council restructure will include adding elected representatives so that each college has 2 representatives, including BCOIS. The election process will change so that colleges elect representatives to either the curriculum or policy committee who then serve on the full Graduate Council.  GC members were asked to review the proposal and provide feedback.
Incomplete Grade Policy and Practice: 
Incompletes are assigned when a student has completed 2/3 of a semester and there is an unusual circumstance that prevents the student from continuing, but there is a reasonable expectation that the student can complete the course in a subsequent semester. The catalog states that an Incomplete (I) becomes an F, but the practice is that it does not happen automatically. At the end of each semester, the Records office runs a list of incompletes which is sent to departments to ask faculty to resolve the grades. If they are not, they are left as “I.” Grades are assigned by faculty so the Records office cannot change the grade without the faculty member’s approval. Students don’t get notification about their I grade except during the graduation audit. 
More data is needed to determine the scope of the I grade for content based courses vs. thesis/dissertation, independent research projects, internships, and practicums. Use of the I grade might go down with the implementation of the X and R grades for thesis and dissertation. 
The policy as written in the catalog is very specific to the student as to what is going to take place with an I grade. Any changes to the catalog copy would mean a policy change, which would need to go through the APSC and the Office of the Provost. A. Dean offered to have the new graduate chamber review the policy and practice and provide feedback to the Graduate Council. 

The uniform course numbering policy and combined degree policy are on the January 11 ECS agenda. 
	

	V. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – A. Bostrom
	The Ed.D proposal was sent to GC-CC, UCC and FSBC simultaneously and each committee’s recommendations shall be sent to ECS. Caryn King, one of the proposal authors, will be invited to a GC-CC meeting in January. GC members can review the Log 7874 in the meantime.  
	

	VI. Policy Subcommittee Report – D. Cannon
	Academic Review Policy 
The academic review policy was revised to include more explicit language to clarify that degree-and non-degree seeking students may appeal to the Provost or designee. Each program should have a process describing how the decision is made to dismiss a student. Minor edits and corrections were made to the draft. 
The current policy lacks pre-emptive action because it places students in jeopardy of probation or dismissal at 9 credits, wherein the proposed policy includes action prior to that to benefit the student. The policy does not define “in the program” so it would be up to the GPD to decide to take action if a student receives a C grade in an elective taken outside the program.  
The policy refers to grades from the previous semester, so there needs to be a deadline stated in the procedures to be fair to students who have already paid tuition and started classes in the next semester. 

X Grade

The GC-PC discussed using the X grade for all 693, 695 and independent study courses. A policy would be needed to allow the X grade to be assigned to these course numbers so that they don’t use the I grade. Programs would decide if the X grade would be appropriate for their courses. 
	Motion: On behalf of the Policy Subcommittee, D. Cannon moved to approve the academic review policy as amended.  Motion passed unanimously. 

	VII. GSA Report – A. Dean
	The GSA proposed having representation on several faculty committees. They found they have to go to each committee separately to formally propose that they get graduate student seats before going to ECS. Student Life gave GSA extra funds and $35,000 has been spent on 3 graduate organizations and they expect more next year as graduate student organization needs are growing. P. Jabaay and A. Dean served pancakes to 200 undergraduate students on December 10th.   
	

	VIII. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger
	The Dean’s citation event was well attended. The New Graduate Student Orientation and New GA Orientation are being held on January 3rd. The first graduate faculty meeting will be held on January 25 from 1-2:30.  
The OGS GA’s have been working on program websites. The work is more complex than anticipated because program information comes from Admissions and also the program, but some programs don’t have their own websites but are part of their units’, and some programs use their websites as a marketing tool while others for communication within their programs, so this creates a challenge. A student should be able to get the information they want with as few clicks as possible and the information should be as up to date as possible. 

Reports from Graduate Schools

Most other universities in Michigan are seeing drops in their graduate enrollment with the exception of schools that have only 700-800 students because they are very program specific. Thus, the enrollment drop is not specific to GVSU.
	

	IX. Adjournment
	
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to adjourn. A. Bostrom seconded. Meeting adjourned at 11 AM. 
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